Starbound Covid19 Guidelines effective through December of 2020

* In an effort to control the event size, all performers will be allowed only one

guest/spectator/parent in the theatre or dressing room during their assigned session. Each dancer and
their one guest will receive a colored wristband that will enable them to go in and out of the theatre or
dressing room during that session. Each session will be given a different color wristband. No one will be
allowed in any of the dressing, performance, or lobby areas without a colored wristband for that session.

* No one will be allowed backstage but the performers and one studio representative (teacher,
choreographer, studio director).

* If you are participating in the Vocal category, all vocalist will be responsible for providing their own
microphone, without exception.

* No props or scenery will be allowed unless the individual dancer can carry it on and off the stage by
themself.

* All Music must be uploaded through our Starbound site prior to the show. We will not be accepting
flash drives or phones for music. There will be no contact between our sound

technician and studio personnel on site. We still recommend you bring a backup on a flash drive but it
will only be accepted in the case of an emergency

* Adjudication Awards will be given after each performance. At the end of the Studio Block the Studio
Director will receive a box with their awards. All Overall placements will be announced via Livestream at
the end of the weekend.

* We are requiring all guests and participants to wear masks when in the venue and dressing rooms.
We are not requiring dancers to wear masks when performing unless it is mandated by the venue or
jurisdiction.

* There will be adequate dressing space but if you choose to avoid costume changes there will be no
scoring penalty for wearing one costume or just a black leotard and shorts for all of your performances.

* There will be an extended break in between each Studio Session Block. This will allow the Venue Staff
to clean the theatre and the Starbound staff to disinfect our dance floors and backstage.

We request that you adhere to social distancing recommendations in the Theater, dressing spaces and
lobby during our event. We will continue to update these guidelines as we receive additional
information from the Venue and CDC.




